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p.m. and 3:30 p.m., members of the
public will have the opportunity to
make comments to the MAC during one-
hour public comment periods. Persons
wishing to make comments during the
public comment period should register
in person with the BLM by 12:00 noon
or 3:00 p.m. (depending on the desired
comment period) on that meeting day, at
the meeting location. Depending on the
number of persons wishing to comment,
the length of comments may be limited.
The public may send written comments
to the MAC at San Juan Islands National
Monument, Attn. MAC, P.O. Box 3, 37
Washburn Ave., Lopez Island,
Washington 98261. The BLM
appreciates all comments.

Linda Clark,
Spokane District Manager.
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Notice of Public Meeting: Northern
California Resource Advisory Council
Resource Management Plan
Subcommittee; Postponed

AGENCY: Bureau of Land Management,
Interior.

ACTION: Notice of postponed public
meeting.

SUMMARY: In accordance with the
Federal Land Policy and Management
Act of 1976 (FLPMA), and the Federal
Advisory Committee Act of 1972
(FACA), the U.S. Department of the
Interior, Bureau of Land Management
(BLM) Northern California Resource
Advisory Council meeting is postponed.

DATES: The postponed meeting was to
be held Thursday, June 23rd, 2016, at
the Bureau of Land Management Arcata
and Redding Field Offices.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Todd Forbes, Northern California
District Manager, (530) 224-2160; or
Leisyka Parrott, Acting Public Affairs
Officer, (707) 825—2313

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 15-
member council advises the Secretary of
the Interior, through the BLM, on a
variety of planning and management
issues associated with public land
management on BLM-administered
lands in northern California and far
northwest Nevada. This meeting was
postponed because the results from

public envisioning meetings will not be
ready for review by the meeting date.

Chris Rocker-Heppe,

Arcata Assistant Field Office Manager.
[FR Doc. 2016-12854 Filed 5-31—16; 8:45 am]
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Notice of Proposed Supplementary
Rules for Guffey Gorge in Park County,
Colorado

AGENCY: Bureau of Land Management,
Interior.

ACTION: Proposed supplementary rules.

SUMMARY: The Bureau of Land
Management (BLM) is proposing
supplementary rules to regulate certain
activities on public lands within Guffey
Gorge in Park County, Colorado. These
proposed supplementary rules would
implement decisions found in the
Guffey Gorge Management Plan
Environmental Assessment (EA),
approved on June 29, 2015, to provide
for the protection of persons, property,
and public lands resources located
within an 80-acre site. These proposed
supplementary rules will result in
changes to some currently authorized
activities related to possession or use of
alcohol, amplified music, vehicle
parking, and visitors with dogs.

DATES: Please send comments to the
following address by August 1, 2016.
Comments postmarked or received in
person or by electronic mail after this
date may not be considered in the
development of the final supplementary
rules.

ADDRESSES: You may send comments by
mail or hand delivery to Linda Skinner,
Outdoor Recreation Planner, BLM Royal
Gorge Field Office, 3028 E. Main Street,
Canon Gity, CO 81212. You may also
send comments via email to
rgfo_comments@blm.gov (include
“Proposed Supplementary Rules-Guffey
Gorge” in the subject line).

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Linda Skinner, Outdoor Recreation
Planner; see address above; telephone
(719) 269-8732. Persons who use a
telecommunications device for the deaf
may call the Federal Information Relay
Service (FIRS) at 800-877—8339 to
contact Linda Skinner during normal
business hours. The FIRS is available 24
hours a day, seven days a week, to leave
a message or question with the above
individual. You will receive a reply
during normal business hours.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:
1. Public Comment Procedures

You may mail, hand-deliver, or email
comments to Linda Skinner at the
addresses above. Written comments on
the proposed supplementary rules
should be specific, confined to issues
pertinent to the proposed
supplementary rules, and should
explain the reason for any
recommended change. Where possible,
comments should reference the specific
section or paragraph of the rules that the
comment is addressing. The BLM will
consider comments received before the
end of the comment period (see DATES
section), including those that are
postmarked or electronically dated
before the deadline and delivered to the
addresses listed above. Comments,
including names, street addresses, and
other contact information of
respondents, will be available for public
review at the BLM Royal Gorge Field
Office (see address above). Before
including your address, phone number,
email address, or other personal
identifying information in your
comment, you should be aware that
your entire comment—including your
personal identifying information—may
be made publicly available at any time.
While you can ask us in your comment
to withhold your personal identifying
information from public review, we
cannot guarantee that we will be able to
do so.

II. Background

Guffey Gorge is an 80-acre tract of
public land in Park County, Colorado. It
is surrounded by private land with Park
County Road 102 providing legal public
access. Until ten years ago, recreational
use of this area was light, and the area
was used primarily by local residents
for picnicking, hiking, and swimming.
Recreational use of the area has
increased significantly over the past five
years, resulting in resource damage, user
conflicts, and safety hazards for visitors
and surrounding private landowners. In
2013, the BLM began the public input
process for developing a management
plan for the 80-acre parcel to manage
the increasing visitor use and associated
issues. This process included
presentations and site tours with the
Front Range Resource Advisory Council
(RAC) and collaboration with
stakeholders and concerned citizens. On
August 11, 2014, the BLM initiated a 30-
day public scoping period. Based on
feedback received during this process,
the BLM developed a proposed action
and released a preliminary EA for a 30-
day public review on November 20,
2014. The BLM incorporated comments
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